
Roberts ES 
September 21, 2017 

 
SDMC Agenda 

 
• Introductions of new SDMC members 

 
• Review role of SDMC 

 
• SIP review and approval 

 
SDMC Minutes 

 
 
Meeting began at 3:55pm.  New SDMC members were introduced and Ms. Epps 
reviewed the purpose of the committee.   
 
School Improvement Plan (SIP): 
Committee members received an electronic copy of the SIP prior to the meeting and 
additional hard copies were made available at the meeting.  Ms. Epps reviewed the 
parts of the SIP; Executive Summary, Data Analysis, Needs Assessment and Goals and 
Objectives.  
 
Goals were reviewed first, and the three major areas addressed were student 
achievement, safety and public support and special populations.   
 
Student Achievement: 

• Increase in overall reading and math to at least 98% passing rate. 
• Increase advance level performance on STAAR by at least 5% in reading, math 

and writing and at least 20% increase in science. 
 
Safety and Public Support:  

• Keep suspension rate at zero 
• Track VIPS and parental involvement 
• Fitness gram for student in grades 3rd and 5th 

 
Special Populations: 

• All ELL students gain one or more year of progress on TELPAS 
 
Mandated Health Service: 

• District is put in key systems to ensure that campuses who do not have a nurse 
have a viable plan for students to have access.  We have a full-time nurse, so we 
are 100% in compliance in this area.  

• Nurse is responsible for screenings, immunizations, medications and AED 
updates. 



 
 
A committee member asked about Title One and Ms. Epps explained that while we are 
responsible for completing the Title One information because as a district we more than 
95% Title One, Roberts is not a Tittle One school.  Tittle One funds are disbursed to 
campuses based on the number of students who qualify for free and reduced-price 
meals (at-risk).  
 
After reviewing all portions of the SIP, the committee approved the SIP for the  
2017-2018 school year.  Ms. Epps told the committee the staff now will review the SIP 
and vote for approval. 
 
 
Safety Committee:  

• There have been some issues with parents taking their children into the adult 
restrooms.  Teachers report that parents are ignoring the signs posted.   

Teachers should immediately stop any parents who are bring their children into the 
restrooms.   

• Carpool continues to be a problem.  Parents are getting out of their cars and on 
cell phones.   

Ms. Epps stated that she is purchasing signs for the carpool areas.  While we are 
unable to afford a police officer each day during arrival and dismissal, the area 
constable has been patrolling sporadically.    
 
 
There was no new business discussed.  The next meeting is scheduled for October 18.  
Meeting adjourned at 4:30pm.  
  
 
 
 
  


